
HB 742 -- County Drinking Water Supply Lake Authority

Sponsor:  Wyatt

This bill establishes a county drinking water supply lake
authority in Sullivan County.  In its main provisions, the bill:

(1)  Allows the authority to acquire, own, construct, lease, or
maintain recreational or water quality projects; acquire, own,
lease, or sell property to fulfill the purposes of the authority;
enter into contracts; sue and be sued; accept gifts, grants,
loans, or contributions; employ staff or contract with
independent contractors for needed services; disperse funds and
set salaries of its employees; fix rates, fees, and charges for
the use of any projects and property owned, leased, or managed by
the authority; adopt, alter, or repeal its own governing bylaws
and rules; sell and supply water; issue revenue bonds; and adopt
tax increment financing within its boundaries;

(2)  Specifies that an authority must consist of between six and
30 members appointed by the members of the water commission
owning the reservoir.  The members will serve six-year terms with
the initial members being appointed to staggered terms.  A member
of the authority must be over 25 years of age and have been
registered to vote in Missouri and lived in Sullivan County for
more than five years;

(3)  Requires the water commission, by resolution, to establish a
date and time for the initial meeting of the authority.  At the
initial meeting, and annually thereafter, the authority must
elect from its members a chairman and vice-chairman and appoint a
secretary and a treasurer.  The authority may appoint an
executive director who must not be a member of the authority and
who will serve at the authority’s pleasure;

(4)  Requires each member of the authority to execute a surety
bond in the amount of $50,000 or the authority chairman must
execute a blanket bond covering each member and the employees or
other officers of the authority;

(5)  Prohibits an authority member from participating in any
decisions or deliberations concerning issues where the authority
member has a direct financial interest;

(6)  Allows the state or any political subdivision or municipal
corporation to transfer possession or control of any property to
the authority;

(7)  Allows the state or any political subdivision to
appropriate, allocate, and expend funds for the benefit of the



authority;

(8)  Authorizes the authority to exercise the power of eminent
domain except in any area which lies more than 300 feet beyond
the probable maximum flood level of any lake except for
establishing parks or recreational facilities or constructing
roads, parking facilities, bridges, water and sewer systems, and
other infrastructure improvements;

(9)  Authorizes the authority to contract for or to provide for
and maintain a security force.  A member of the security force
must be certified as a peace officer and have the authority
equivalent to that of a law enforcement officer of the county;
and

(10)  Authorizes the authority to exercise all zoning and
planning powers that are granted to cities, towns, and villages
except that the authority cannot exercise the powers within the
limits of any city, town, or village that has adopted a city plan
before August 28, 2011.


